MEMORANDUM

To: Robin Stieler, Clerk of the Board
From: Supervisor Katrina Foley, 2™ District
Date: December 20, 2022

RE: Agenda Item for the January 10, 2023 Board of Supervisors Meeting

J37)

Background:

Across the state of California, 25 Community Choice Aggregation (CCA) programs serve more
than 11 million customers. CCAs help advance climate goals and provide residents and
businesses more competitive options for power. While the Orange County Power Authority has
significant operation issues, another CCA could serve the residents of the unincorporated areas
of the County. At least three Orange County cities have expressed interested in joining another
CCA. I recommend that the County explore CCA programs that can effectively serve the
residents of the unincorporated areas.

Recommended Action:

l. Direct the County Executive Officer to research Community Choice Aggregation (CCA)
programs, including but not limited to San Diego Community Power, and return to the
Board with information pertaining to CCAs for the County to consider joining.





